

Salvatore E. DeCola Alder, Ward 18

120 Townsend Avenue New Haven, CT 06512-4045

Vice Chair
Finance Committee
Member
Community Development Committee
Emergency Management Advisory Council
Environmental Advisory Council

Greater New Haven Water Pollution Control Authority

Telephone: (203) 641-1857 Email: Ward18@newhavenct.gov

March 26, 2025

Tyisha Walker-Myers, President Board of Alders, City of New Haven 165 Church Street New Haven, CT 06510

Dear Madam President:

As Alder of Ward 18, I write to express my support to Hyde Street, New Haven residents (between Fort Hale Road and Stuyesant Avenue) request for a residential parking zone. The changes and upgrades at Tweed New Haven Airport have resulted in increased traffic congestion, and non-resident motor vehicles parked for extended periods of time, leaving no spaces for residential cars or visitors. This situation has negatively affected their quality of life, safety, and access to personal property.

Residential parking would alleviate this issue by prioritizing parking for residents, providing reasonable access to street parking, and increased safety for young children and senior citizens.

Residents are respectively requesting the designation of Hyde Street as a residential parking zone.

Your attention to this matter would be greatly appreciated. If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

SALVATORE E. DECOLA Alder, Ward 18

